CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the Management Committee Meeting  held on Wednesday 28th September  2011 at  The Victory Club, Lypiatt Road Cheltenham which commenced at 7-00 pm.

Attendees:

G.Cook (Chairman) I.Hamilton (Secretary) B.Attwood,  J.Hunt, P.Tustain, A.Clayton, B.Hill, R.Overington.
1. Apologies for Absence – C.Williams, N.Oram, T.Onions, M.Neave, J.Crowther, D.Barrett.
2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting
Held on Wednesday 7th September were read and accepted with one change – In the Rule offences James Farmer, the offence was under 8g and not 8h as stated. 
3. Matters Arising from the Minutes
Meeting with Ralph Pullin (Cheltenham Borough Council) now scheduled for w/b 10th October as that is the week Peter Base returns to work. This will include Priors Farm Pitch dimension being fit for GNSL. 
4. League Secretary Report
Andoversford contacted League Secretary at 2pm on the day of their game v Welland in Div 5 on Saturday 17th September to say they could not raise a side. Welland had already travelled and are therefore entitled to mileage as per rule. Action on League Secretary to email Andoversford Secretary with the amount due to Welland after ruling at this meeting. 

Smiths decided to withdraw their team from Division 2 and concentrate on their GNSL team and their team in Division 5. This was duly accepted. 

Email send to Apperley & Tewkesbury Dynamos regarding their chaging room situation and the instruction that the facility should be available for the start of next season of the club risk demotion from Division 1. 

Email sent to Villagereal following complaints that they were signing players on from other clubs, thus weakening those clubs. This was despite a pretty healthy list of players on their list during the application process to join the league. 

There was a lengthy discussion on this subject and the committee were concerned that this situation had arisen given that the list supplied during the interview contained 18 players. 
The committee felt that there was little they could now do regarding this but would be keeping a close watch on future signings. The committee would also look again and carefully consider future applications from Cheltenham based clubs that could be to the detriment of existing clubs as there were only so many players to go around. With the loss of established sides such as Endsleigh, Dowty Dynamos and Smiths this season, it is something the committee will spend more time reviewing when looking at future applications. 
This is a difficult exercise as of course players are free to move clubs as they wish. Action on League Secretary to email Southside Secretary with this information. 
5. Correspondence
Email received from Bredon Secretary asking for the position to be clarified in relation to possible contracted players for Villagereal against their team in Division4. The League have investigated this and been informed that the 2 players in question are indeed not contracted players at all. 
If this had been the case, Villagereal would have been fined accordingly. 

League Secretary to email Bredon Secretary with this information. 
6. GFA

3G pitches given acceptance by the FA for all games apart from FA Cup games. Wording also removed stating the need to give away teams 2 hours training before playing games. GFA also looking at replacing the pitch at Almondsbury with artificial 3G pitch within the next 2 years. 
Following the League Secretaries request for advice from the GFA regarding punishment to players urinating pitch side, this was escalated to the FA who provided the following:

David Elleray’s opinion shared by Neale Barry is that the referee could decide that the player was guilty of ‘offensive, insulting or abusive language &/or gestures’ and thus send him/her from the field. 

Neale Barry is Head of Refereeing at the FA and therefore Referees should be made aware of the correct action and know that the GFA will support them in the unlikely event of any appeal. 

The GFA have now put out communications to this effect and Referees are instructed to clamp down in this area. League Secretary to ensure all Clubs and Referees are aware of this development. 

Action on League Secretary to communicate this to Clubs, Referees’ and the Website. 

Bob Attwood briefed in the new Player Pass scheme as announced from the FA and indeed the GFA. All secretaries should have received glossy brochures regarding this. Basically in the fullness of time, all players will have to register for this and it will eventually involve all age groups. 

7. Rule Offences 
Report from Alan Clayton:

              September Rule Offences: 

The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 5h:  Failure to deal satisfactorily with the business of the League Fine at discretion of Management Committee
i) Failure to inform the League of match abandonment – Fined £ 15: Villagereal 
ii) Failure to inform the League of Worcestershire County Cup Draw – Fined £15: Broadway United
iii) Incurring more fines in one meeting than 5 fine limit set by Management Committee for a club with one team in the League. Fine 1 point deducted:  Belmore (7 fines incurred, 1 point deducted from team in Division Three), Bourton Rovers (12 fines incurred, 1 point deducted from team in Division Four)

iv) Incurring more fines in three consecutive meetings than 10 fine limit set by Management Committee for a club with one team in the League. Fine 2 points deducted:  Bourton Rovers (13 fines incurred, 2 point deducted from team in Division Four)

The following player has been charged in accordance with rule 8g: Signing for two clubs in the same competition: Fined 10: Jake Pettitt – Bredon & Tewkesbury Town

The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 10b:

i. Late Kick-offs (home team): 12/09/11 – Div 3 Cheltenham Civil Service (10 minutes late – fine £9)
ii. Late Kick-offs (away team): 10/09/11 – Div 6 Northleach Town (5 minutes late – fine £6)
iii. Players wearing stress pants that are coloured differently to team shorts. Fine £5 for each player: 12/09/11 – Div 3 Moreton Rangers (1 player)
The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 10f: Failure to fulfil a fixture

Fined £15 and 3 points deducted:  17/09/11 – Div 5 Andoversford
The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 11a: Failure to complete Result cards correctly.  Fine £5 for each offence

Club Referee Named: 8/09/11 - Div 4 Bredon, Shurdington Rovers; 10/09/11 - Div 3 Belmore, Div 4 Bredon, Naunton Park Rovers

Club Referee Marked: 10/09/11 - Div 3 Belmore, C&G, Div 4 Bredon, Naunton Park Rovers; 17/09/11 – Div 3 Churchdown Panthers

Incorrect Referees Name: 03/09/11 - Div 4 Bourton Rovers (named Danny was I. Parsons); 08/09/11 - Div 4 Bourton Rovers named (Danny was R. Wood); 17/09/11 - Div 6 Newlands Athletic (named R. Wood was W. Sims)

No Referees Marks: 17/09/11 - Div 3 Moreton Rangers

No Registration Numbers: 03/09/11 - Div 4 Bourton Rovers (2 missing); 08/09/11 - Div 4 Bourton Rovers (2 missing); 10/09/11 - Div 4 Bourton Rovers (2 missing)  
No Sportsmanship Marks: 10/09/11 - Div 1 Whaddon United, Div 4 Whaddon United; 17/09/11 - Div 4 Whaddon United.

Incorrect Score: 10/9/11 - Div 3 Shurdington Rovers (stated 1-4 was 1-3), Div 4 Bourton Rovers (stated 0-2 was 0-3); 17/09/11 - Div 4 Bredon (stated 3-4 was 3-5)

Incorrect teams Stated: 17/09/11 - Div 4 WMK (stated Falcons was Bourton Rovers)

No Team stated: 24/09/11 - Div 2 Northleach Town

Referee Marks 60 or less with no letter: 03/09/11 - Div 5 Leckhampton Rovers; 06/09/11 - Div 5 Tewkesbury Town, Fintan; 08/09/11 - Div 4 Bredon; 10/09/11 - Div 2 Tewkesbury Town, Div 3 Belmore; 17/09/11 - Div 6 Apperley & Tewkesbury Dynamos,

The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 11b: Failure to Notify the Results Secretary of results or postponements:  

Fined £5 (first offence): 10/09/11 – Div 3 Moreton Rangers (result received after 17:30), Div 4 Bredon (result received after 17:30)
Fined £10 (second offence): 03/09/11 – Div 1 Real Whaddon (result received after 20:45); 06/09/11 – Div 3 C&G (result received after 20:45)

The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 11c: Failure to submit a Match Result card to the Registration Secretary within 5 days of a match.  Fine £10: 03/09/11 - Div 1 Kings AFC, Div 4 Kings AFC, Bourton Rovers, Div 6 Northleach Town; 17/09/11 - Div 4 Bourton Rovers

The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 13j: Submission of referees cards & teamsheets. 

i. Failure to submit correctly completed Club Referee's Card within 5 days of the match. Fine £10: 03/09/11 – Div 6 Newlands Athletic (Card not signed by home team); 10/09/11 – Div 4 Cheltenham Saracens (No referee named, no number of players, card not signed by away team), Div 6 Shurdington Rovers (No score); 17/09/11 – Div 4 Cheltenham Civil Service (No score, no number of players), Hatherley Rangers (no number of players), Naunton Park Rangers (No score), Star FC (Card not signed by home team), Villagereal (No score, no number of players), Div 6 Pittville United (No score, no number of players)

ii. Failure to submit Referee's Card within 5 days of the match. Fine £10: 03/09/11 – Div 3 Belmore; 06/09/11 – Div 3 Cheltenham Saracens; 10/09/11 – Div 4 Bourton Rovers; 17/09/11 – Div 3 Belmore 

iii. Failure to submit Referee's Card within 10 days of the match. Fine £10 and suspended: 10/09/11 – Div 4 Bourton Rovers (suspension now lifted) 
iv. Failure to submit Teamsheets within 5 days of the match.  Fine £5 for each missing teamsheet: 03/09/11 – Div 3 Belmore (both sheets missing); 06/09/11 – Div 3 Cheltenham Saracens (both sheets missing); 10/09/11 – Div 4 Bourton Rovers (both sheets missing); 17/09/11 – Div 3 Belmore (both sheets missing)
The following clubs have been charged in accordance with rule 14b - withdrawal of a team after the AGM.  Fined £100: Smiths Athletic
The following Clubs have been charged a £30 administration fee following suspension from the League for Rule Offences.  Bourton Rovers
                  The Committee are very concerned regarding the administration of 

                  Bourton Rovers since the new Secretary took over this season. The club

                  has been fined numerous times and indeed the manager of Bourton sent a

                  critical email to the Registration Secretary saying they had not been told 

                  what is expected of them. League Secretary to send an email to Bourton 

                  Secretary seeking assurances that he understands the duties expected of 

                   him. These are listed in the handbook. 

                   Villagereal v Cheltenham Saracens on 17th September abandoned in the 

                   67th minute due to clase of heads. Villagereal 6-0 up at the time.

                   Decision by Management Committee is that result stands.
8. Treasurers Report
Matt Neave absent from the meeting due to urgent work commitments. 
Matt reported by email that there was not much to add since the last meeting had not been that long ago. 

One point to note is that the League will not be paying CBC for pitch hire at KGV for Hatherley Rangers and FC Lakeside. They will have to deal with this themselves working with St. Marks. John Hunt to take these 2 
clubs off the  CBC payment sheets. 

9. Referees’
     Carl Williams is absent with work commitments and offered the following report by email:
We are having more and more complaints about teams and spectators. These are not just the normal read cards during the game but are before, during and after with managers / spectators and players using insulting language and threats to referees at times. 

I would like the League to make a stance and put out a reminder of expected behaviour. We could also ask referees to have a zero tolerance until players and clubs start to learn. 

Shortage of Referees – we are short on most weekends but for next season we need to look at these county cup weekends because we not even have Div 1 covered last week. 

A question was raised from the Committee whether Carl was fully committed to the role of Referees Secretary and some examples of issues was raised and discussed. 

Action on League Secretary to ask Carl the question. (Footnote 1 – Carl immediately resigned his position as Referees’ Secretary the following morning following the question being asked)

                  (Footnote 2 – In addition to co-opting Pete Daly on to the Management

                   Committee, the Committee were unanimous that in the possible event

                   that Carl Williams might stand down as Referees Secretary, that Pete 

                   Daly should be invited to take up this position which he subsequently has)
10. FA, GFA and Cheltenham League Rules

                  First Rules Revision Sub Committee meeting has been set for 
                        Thursday 6th October. 

11. Fixtures
    All County Cup fixtures are now on the web and all clubs have been notified. There will be no extra league fixtures on these dates. CBC have been informed of these dates but due to changes in personnel at CBC, they have not given our Fixtures Secretary the greatest confidence. 
John Hunt is only available on his mobile number for the time being. Any problems contacting John, please contact the League Secretary or the Registration Secretary. 

Email received by John Hunt from Jean Smith of CBC questioning why the league does not make more use of Swindon Village. John is going to provide a list of reasons for the League Secretary to respond. These will include, changing room flooding, state of pitches, etc. 

12. Registrations 
                         On the GFA Suspension list some old suspensions are still showing up. 
                        The GFA have confirmed that the Sine Die lists will be a problem for 

                        the next few months. Therefore it is extremely important that the clubs

                        take responsibility to check a player they want to sign is not on the list. 

                        Clubs can ring the GFA to make sure they do fall foul of playing an 

                        in-eligible player. 

                        Referees’ are reminded that if they are signed on for a club, they can 

                        not referee their own team and indeed they should not referee within

                        the division that their team plays in unless authorised by the League

                        Secretary. 

                        Advanced warning – Registrations Secretary will be away from 

                        28/11/11 to 5/12/11. Cover will be arranged in due course. 
13. Results Secretary

                  Ben Hill reported that he had received a card that stated Bourton 0, 
                        Star 2 on the 10/9/11. The phone result was 0 – 3. Further 

                        investigations found the actual score was 0 – 3, so the result stands. 

                        Ben will be unavailable on the 8th October. Therefore results for that 

                        day should be ‘EMAILED’ to the League Secretary and not phoned in 
                        to the usual number. Action on League Secretary to inform all clubs. 

14. Any Other Business
     A sub committee will be formed to decide the sponsorship spend to benefit clubs and referees. This will be made up of the League Secretary, League Treasurer, Referees’ Secretary and the Results Secretary. 
There are some outstanding vacancies on the League Management Meeting which have been advertised. We have had 2 expressions of interest. Peter Daly and Tony Holmes. They were both unanimously co-opted onto the committee and will be invited to attend the next meeting. 

There has been an offer from John Finegan for league matches to take place on the 3G artificial pitch at Winchcombe. This may be of interest to clubs during periods of inclement weather. As highlighted above, these 3G pitches can now host games following approval by the GFA. If clubs wish to arrange this, please contact John direct. The League will not be getting involved with sub-letting the Winchcombe pitch. 

15. Date of next meeting – Wednesday 19th October 2011. (John Hunt as Secretary)
